
Hugh Joyce 

James River Air Conditioning Co. 

 

 

At this time I would oppose these rules becoming permanent.   They were passed for an emergency and 

far more review would need to take place before they should become permanent, especially regarding 

impact on small business and the service industries.    

 

 

 


